Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes

May 4, 2015
     Memorial Hall 7:00 pm

Call to Order: Chairman Payne called the meeting to order.  Other members present: Joe Judd, Robert Manners, and Town Administrator, Terry Narkewicz. 
Media Present: Shelburne Falls & West County Independent.

Acceptance of Minutes: Bob made a motion to accept the minutes for April 14 and 15, 2015.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.
Noteworthy News: 
Bob reminded residents of Annual Town Meeting on Tuesday, May 5, 2015 in Memorial Hall.
Department Liaison Reports:

Police Dept.: Joe reported all has been quiet.  

Pratt Building: Bob reported construction has begun on the roof and masonry.  Bob noted that the masonry work and the installation of a better drainage system should eliminate leaks in the basement area. 

Highway Dept.: John said he has seen photos of the new truck that should be arriving any day.  John also noted that the town has advertised for the two vacant laborer/equipment operator positions the highway department. 

Bob said he has spoken to Mark about the damage to Taylor and Bardwell’s Ferry road surfaces and he would like to have some photos taken.  John noted that Eversource has not completed the transmission line project which has brought a number of heavy trucks over the town roads.
Public Comment: None.  

Appointments:

7:15 p.m.: Emily Crehan, Norman Beebe and Thomas Rabideau RE: Use of Cowell Gym: Emily asked if the proposed project to renovate space in the Cowell Gym for commercial use by Thomas could move forward.  Thomas is looking to donate labor and materials to create a space for children to perform role-playing, sword-fighting, and other games/music.  He would also have soft mats in the space.  Emily said they would be able to use the space, once renovated, for other groups to use for activities such as yoga.  Bob said the board had charged Emily and Thomas back in February 2015 to come up with a lease agreement and concrete plans for the project as the use of a municipal building for a for-profit venture is unusual.  Neither action had been completed. Norman Beebe of the recreation committee was also present in support of the renovation and use of the space.

Before making a decision, the board requested that Thomas and Emily develop a plan for renovations after consulting with the building inspector, create a lease agreement, and present adequate proof of insurance.  Joe would also like to confer with the town’s insurance company regarding the venture as well.  John requested confirmation that all instructors and others in the program will have a CORI check.  Thomas was hoping to begin renovations this month and open for business in June.  Selectmen agreed to look at the project again at the next scheduled meeting.

Old Business: 
Memorial Hall Bathroom RE: Single Unisex Bathroom: Bob reported that construction has begun. The project is expected to be finished by May 18. 
250th Anniversary Celebration for Shelburne:  No one has volunteered to serve on the planning committee.  Interested residents can contact Terry.

Transfer Station Policy: The board reviewed the policy and the responsibilities of the transfer station attendant.  The Board made several suggestions to clarify wording and intent.

William Green Inc. /Shelburne Workshop LLC RE: TIF Application Withdrawn: Joe and Terry noted they had a recent conversation with William regarding the TIF withdrawal saying William was looking for a letter from the town.  John said he would write a letter for William if needed however, the Board’s decision to offer tax relief at a rate of 55% was conveyed to Mr. Green’s attorney.  John would like the board to develop a TIF policy and structure.

FRCOG Draft Scope of Services RE: Technical Services Relating to Proposed Tennessee Pipeline: Joe has been meeting with a regional committee looking at various aspects of the proposed pipeline and the creation of host agreement templates.  Joe said eight towns are participating in the group but not all wish to contribute financially for the support of legal services.  Joe said he believes a host agreement should be in place contingent on the approval of the pipeline project.  Shelburne’s contribution to support such legal services would be approximately $7.500.
Final Review of Budget and School Committee Warrant Articles – MTRSD Decision to Withdraw Article #13 RE: Rowe Joining the District: A lengthy discussion largely focusing on the decision by the board to oppose the MTRSD budget due to low graduation rate, soaring costs, one quarter of the district’s children “choicing out” to other schools (a cost to the town of up to $750,000), and lack of resolution in issues from the current leadership for the past ten years.
New Business:

Special June Election for Franklin County Tech School: Bob made a motion to allow the Town Clerk to use his judgment in regards to the use of scanning or hand-crank balloting for the ballot vote June 23, 2015.  Joe noted use of the hand-crank machine would save the Tech School approximately $700.  John seconded the motion which carried with two votes for and one abstention (Joe).

Faye Whitney RE: Resignation Letter as Admin Assistant to Conservation Commission: Bob moved to accept Faye Whitney’s resignation with deep regrets.  Joe seconded the motion which carried unanimously.  Bob would like Faye to have an exit interview.  John would like to see anyone resigning have an exit interview and would like the board to develop a set of exit interview questions. 
Any Other Business:

May 18 Selectmen’s Meeting: Due to an election being held on the same date the board will meet at 2 p.m in the Selectmen’s Office.
Recognition of John Payne’s Contribution to the Town in his past Nine Years of Service on the Board: Joe and Bob expressed their admiration and thanks to John. 

Correspondence: 

Robert Aeschback Letter to Selectmen RE: MTRSD Budget: The letter noted the committee’s unanimous vote to pass over the Regional Agreement warrant article pertaining to Rowe joining the Mohawk District at the 7-12 grade level due to recommendation of legal counsel.

Conservation Commission Letter Supporting Landscape Partnership Program: David Schochet, representing the Landscape Partnership Program wrote the board to learn which, if any, votes had been taken for or against the program.  The Conservation Commission has voted in favor of the program.  Joe said selectmen have not taken a vote on the matter yet.
Public Comment: Debbie Andrews offered kudos to John for his service to the town.  She also commented on and posed questions about various topics relating to the MTRSD budget.
Adjournment: Joe presented a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:32 p.m.  Bob seconded the motion which carried unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Cris Carl
